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 My Fellow Dancers, 
  
 I hope all of you have had a safe and fulfilled summer.  Time just 
 seems to slip away when good things happen.  It’s great to see many 
of you coming out and supporting many of the events and having great times, with 
good friends. 
 
We were fortunate to have a lot of our members go and support the ACSC Summer 
Workshop hosted by Rock Shill Shag Club in Charlotte, NC.  It was a great time that 
was had by all.  It was also, decided that the next Summer Workshop in 2020 will be 
held in Pigeon Forge, TN hosted by Smokey Mountain Shag Club.  Many of you have 
inquired about going to this workshop as well.  Not only because of a great party but 
because of Dollywood and it is a big tourist area.  So, you will want to book your 
hotel reservations early, don’t wait, make your plans now. 
 
Our club is so thankful, that we are having Jr. Shaggers being taught by Carol Oakley 
and others.  After all, they are the future of our dance.  They are so appreciative of 
all the help and support sending these kids to Jr. SOS, that Friday night all of you 
supported them and their families and it was very much appreciated. 
 
Moving forward, we are now entering into a serious time when you will help elect a 
new set of officers and board members and a new Hall Of Fame member for our 
club, so it is something for you all to be thinking about. 
 
We still have our Special Olympics Golf Tournament coming up and I encourage all 
of you to get sponsors, be a sponsor and/or get a team up and play in it. 
 
Again, time to head to N. Myrtle Beach for SOS.  I hope you have made your plans 
already and hopefully you have bought your SOS Card and Fun Monday Tickets to 
win some cool cash at Fun Monday.  Don’t forget our script party which will be held 
in the Arcade on Saturday, September 21, 2019 from 6:00 – 8:00PM. 
 
Well like I said a lot of things going on.  So, don’t miss out.  We want to see you all 
on Friday nights and at all of our events.  Until we see you again, thanks for all you 
do. 
  
Ronnie Gregory. President 
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Sunshine  News 

 
 

September 12-21  

Fall Migration 

 

Dates 2020 
 

January 16-19 

MidWinter 

 

April 16-25 

Spring Safari 

Important SOS 
 

Dates  2019 

B
U

S
I
N

E
S

S
  

M
E

E
T

I
N

G
 

F
r
i
da
y
, 
A
ug
u
st
 1
6
,
 2
0
19
,
  
B
ir
th
d
a
y 
R
oo
m
 

P
l
e
as
e
 m
a
ke
 
pl
an
s
 
to
 
at
t
en
d
 a
nd
 
b
e 
i
nf
o
rm
e
d 
of
 
t
he
 

l
a
t
es
t
 n
e
ws
 
fr
om
 
y
ou
r
 s
h
ag
 
cl
ub
.
 

September  
Newsletter  

Deadline 
Sunday,  

August 25th  

Board of Directors Minutes 
For July 8 , 2019 

Al Fogleman is currently taking treatments for a 
medical issue.  He and Cookie ask that all members 
please keep them in their prayers. 
 
Jan Burwell’s brother, Steve, had emergency 
surgery for a serious illness.  Jan asks that we all 
remember Steve and her in our prayers. 
 

Cookie Woods is continuing to have treatments.  
Please also remember Cookie and Chigger in your 
prayers.  

Discussed the Special Olympics Golf 
Tournament coming up on September 
28th.  Committee meetings ongoing; 
first meeting on Tuesday, 7/9.  Jesse 
Justice and Stephen Stearns are 
chairing. 
 

Talked about the BSC Membership 
Appreciation Party – many BSC events 
on the horizon, tossed around the 
best dates that might bring the largest 
participation.  Looking at mid-October.  
Also discussed the location and a 
theme.  Some great ideas in the works 
for an excitingly different membership 
party. 
 

Submitted by Kim selllars 



   BSC BUSINESS MEETING                                     July 19, 2019 

 
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS – Ronnie Gregory opened our July meeting with a big welcome to all attending. He reminded everyone 
to say ‘kind’ words to our fellow shaggers! We have such a wonderful and fun group of BSC members! 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT  - Jan Burwell shared we have 235 members. There was a  motion to amend the June Minutes. A  motion 
to have the 2020 Luau at the 40 West Convention Center was omitted from the last business meeting minutes. The motion was 
made by Janice McSherry and seconded by Mary Gregory and passed by the members. A motion to accept the June  minutes, 
with the amendment, was made by Lucy DuVall and seconded by Lee Neese, motion passed. Birthdays were announced! 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT - Mary Gregory shared the General Account, Fund Raising Account deposits and expenses and total 
balances. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Judy Satterfield and seconded by Jesse Justice. The motion 
passed. 
 
SOS CARDS/FUN MONDAY TICKETS – Edith Loy has 13 SOS cards remaining ($30). FUN MONDAY TICKETS ($10) can be purchased 
from Mary Gregory, Jan Burwell, Sissy Tillman, Kim Sellars and Edith Loy. Fun Monday raffle tickets help fund Fun Monday and 
Sunday events. The winning ticket will receive $7500! The remaining monetary awards will be $2000, $1000, $500 and $250. 
Winners will be announced on Fun Monday at Fall SOS, but you do NOT have to be present to win!  
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REPORT  - Rick Turner, Chr. shared information regarding the ACSC Workshop and the Member 
Appreciation Party with a tentative date of October 12th. 
Kim Sellars shared minutes of meeting - See Newsletter for details                 *Next BOD Meeting August 5, Monday, 6:00 pm, CCL 
 
SUNSHINE NEWS  - Judy Satterfield shared news of our members - See Newsletter 
 
ACSC/SOS REPORT  - Ronnie Gregory shared some fun events that will be taking place during Fall Migration! The SOS Board has 
planned some great entertainment, special dances and an event at the landmark Pavilion. Mark your calendar and get ready to 
support your BSC by attending! Check out shagdance.com for important information regarding plans. 
 
SPECIAL OLYMPICS GOLF TOURNAMENT – September 28, Saturday, Indian Valley Golf Course – Jesse Justice shared this will be 
the 25th Annual SO Golf Tourney! Get your teams together and come out for all the fun for a great cause! There will be $100 
raffled, 50/50, door prizes and a Hamburger luncheon. If you would like to sponsor this event, see Dianne Neese, Evelyn Turner 
or Jan Burwell. $100 sponsorship will get you a sign at a hole! If each member would find 1 sponsor, just think what a huge 
difference we could make!    
*Next meeting of the committee will be August 13, Tuesday, 6:00 Birthday Room at CCL 
 
SCRIPT PARTY -  Members will receive a script that allows them to make a purchase of anything they choose at our chosen beach 
venue for our party during SOS. A motion to continue with scripts was made by Steve Williamson and seconded by Wade Kimbro.  
 
WINSTON-SALEM AREA PARTY – 50s Theme – Sock Hoppin’ Oldies Party, Dinner/Dance, 16-18  of our members attended this 
event and shared what a wonderful time was had by all! 
 
BSC JUNIOR SHAGGERS - Fundraiser Raffle for a goodies basket was won by Martha Shoffner! Proceeds from the raffle helped 
fund the juniors to attend Junior SOS at North Myrtle Beach.  
 
2019 SUMMER ACSC WORKSHOP – July 12-14 - Hosted by Rock Hill Shag Club at the Renaissance Charlotte Suites Hotel. BSC had 
about 14-16 members that attended this workshop and a fun time of fun and fellowship was had by all! Kim Sellars reported for 
Jack Oakley on the event. The Rock Hill Party Animals had wonderful displays of barnyard animals throughout the venue, a raffle, 
50/50, many DJs and lots of dancing, not to mention exhibitions by Nikki and Scott, Pro Dancers and the Junior Shaggers. Darlene 
Oakley represented our club at the ACSC meeting. Interesting fact is Rock Hill hosted the 1st ACSC Workshop meeting in 1984 and 
there are currently 95 shag clubs in the ACSC. If interested in serving on the SOS Board, submit your nomination form by 
September 7th. If you are interested in nominating an ACSC Shagging Icon, visit shagdance.com for info, and submit paperwork 
by November 1st. Duck’s is under new ownership and is all in for SOS events. Next year’s 2020 Summer ACSC Workshop will be 
held July 10-12 by the Smoky Mountain Shaggers Club in Pigeon Forge, Tennessee.  
 
50/50 (Buddy Richardson) – Carol Pettigrew, Congratulations!  MEMBERS PRESENT - 22 
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING – August 16, Friday, 7:00 pm  MEETING ADJOURNED - 7:45pm 
 



Robert & Cheryl Lee 

Thresia Loy 

Don Callahan 

 What a week of fun in the sun and on the dance floor with 
 Junior Shaggers.  Jack and I attended the 2019 Junior SOS 
 July 16-21 with 600+ juniors with 700+ adults. Burlington 
 Shag members and others that also attended, supported 
 and cheered on the juniors were Carol Oakley, Meredith 
Wilkerson, Josh and Amber Allen, Linda and Tommy McVey, Darrell Gaither, 
and Ronnie and Mary Gregory. Burlington area junior shaggers attending 
were John, Sam and Josiah Wilkerson, Marion Oakley, Tommy Clayton, and 
Maddrie and Gentry Allen. Kayla and Trey Henley were Junior SOS 
ambassadors and instructors. The mornings were filled with dance classes, 
afternoons were freetime, and the evening activities included social dances 
and contests. John and Josiah both placed in newcomers contests. John 
won first place in keepers of the dance  costume dance contests with 
"Grandpa Can Boogie".  Not only did the Junior SOS inspire and teach a 
new generation of shag dancers but thousands of dollars in scholarship 
money was awarded to deserving junior shaggers heading off to college. 
Thank you to Carol Oakley, Andrea Loy and Steve Williamson for teaching 
these juniors and thank you to the Burlington Shag club members that 
supported our area Junior Shaggers. Junior Shaggers will keep the dance 
alive! We can show our support and love for the dance through these 
terrific young junior shaggers.          Darlene Oakley 
 

AUGUST  
BIRTHDAYS 

239 
MEMBERS 

Marion & Sam 

Maddrie Trey 

Meredith, Josiah, & Carol 

Gentry 

Marion & John 

John 
Marion & Tommy 

Kayla & Josiah 

Sam 

Josiah 

Burlington Shag Club 
Junior Shaggers 

Sam 



Friday, September 6, 2019 

8:00 pm to 12:00 am 

Come and party with all your shagging friends and get 
those shagging shoes ready for the dance floor! 

A night full of fun, great music, and fabulous friends. 

Mark your calendar, you don’t want to miss this one! 

The fun begins immediately following the business meeting. 

Munchies and 

More Munchies 

50/50 
RAFFLE 

SURPRISE LIQUID 
PLEASURE 

S O S 
CARD 

GIVEAWAY 



      To the Burlington Shag Club! 
34 years ago a group of friends got together and 

wanted to form a shag club.  So on the first Friday in 

August 1985 the now named Burlington Shag Club 

came to life!  A lot of members have come and gone in 

that time, but the one true love of all of them has 

continued – the love of the Shag dance.  Hopefully, for 

many more years it will endure and our shaggers will 

continue to dance.  Congratulations Burlington Shag 

Club and Happy Anniversary!   

August 9  -  Roy Childress 
August 16  -  John Williford 
August 23 – Walker Guthrie 

August 30 – Rick Turner 
September 6 – Chigger Woods 

September 13 – No DJ 
September 20 – No DJ 

September 27 – Rick Turner 

1 Judy Bateman 
3 Buddy Richardson 
5 Mary Shelton 
6 Rick Burnham 
6 Mike Watson 
6 Mike Wilson 
13 Marcia Shreve 
13 Jane Williamson 
15 Ronnie Gregory 
18 Ron Fogleman 
21 Candy Brooks 
21 Anita Isley 
24 Shine oliver 
25 Teresa Upchurch 
26 Dianne Fogleman 
30 Amber Allen 

Got Something To Tell You! 

Pay Attention Now! 

The September business meeting has 

been changed to the 6th because of SOS.  

It also happens to be our Pre-SOS Party!  

So mark your calendars for Sept 6th and 

be ready for a shaggin’ fun night! 





Schedule of Events 

Burlington Shag Club 
August 2019 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

August 
Aug 9:  BSC Shag Night 8 pm to 12 am ….DJ Roy Childress 
Aug 16:  BSC Business Meeting & Shag Night 7 pm to 12 am…..DJ John Williford 
Aug 23:  BSC Shag Night 8 pm to 12 am…..DJ Walker Guthrie 
Aug 30:  BSC Shag night 8 pm to 12 am …..DJ Rick Turner 
 
September 
Sept 6:  BSC Shag Night, Business Meeting, & Pre-SOS Party 7:00 pm to 12 am 
 DJ…Chigger Woods 
Sept 13:  SOS…No DJ 
Sept 20:  SOS…No DJ 
Sept 27:  BSC Shag Night 8 pm to 12 am…..DJ Rick Turner 
 
 


